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INDIAN CREEK HATCHERY IS RUN BY

CURRY ANADROMOUS FISHERMEN,
AN ALL-VOLUNTEER ORGANIZATION.

www.rogueriversalmon.org

Next GENERAL MEETING Thursday,
Aug. 11, 2011 - 10:00 AM

JOT’S Resort (West Conf. Rm.)
Gold Beach, Oregon

(Come, join us for good friends and an
interesting and informative meeting)

Next BOARD MEETING Thursday,
Aug. 4, 2011 - 10:00 AM
ODFW BUILDING

DUES $20.00
RENEW NOW!

CHECK OUT OUR UPDATED WEBSITE

Upcoming Events

Aug. 1 - First salmon release (tentative)
Sept. 6-10 — Salmon Derby

"News and Events" - Keep up to date on the
latest happenings at the hatchery. Go to
www.rogueriversalmon.org

Hatchery Happenings
Submitted by:

Chris Underhill, Volunteer Coordinator
541-247-0396

We had an attendance of approximately 50
people visit the hatchery on July 4th, celebrating
our open house. Gary Underhill and Gene
Trinkler dominated the BBQ while Mike Kopec
took charge of the picture board. Katie handled
the CAF clothing sales. Thanks to all who
helped make this event a success.

The fish are all currently between 35-40 fish per
pound. Feeders on Wednesdays, Fridays, and
Saturdays need to remember to call the RV
Park between 9:30 & 10 AM to see if they have
any tours. Thank you Dean for covering my
evening feeding and measuring out food while
we're on vacation. Thank you, Bo, for covering
for Fetzer.

The fish releases are expected to begin in
August.

Treasurer’s Corner
By Hassie Taylor, CAF Treasurer

Treasurer’s Report May June
Operating Capital $34,157 $15,804
June Income $ 1,625

June Expenses 19,978




President’s Corner
David Sophusson

Another Independence Day has come and
gone. The fireworks stand went well but not as
well as last year. When Becky and | returned the
leftover stock, there were five other vendors
returning their remaining stock also. They had
all said that sales were down by almost half
from last year. Our open house went well also,
but again, not as many attended as last year.
From what | saw, the folks that came were very
impressed with the hatchery, the grounds, and
the great info from the volunteers. They were
impressed with the entire operation of spawning
and raising the fish and the amount of
technology we have for being an all-volunteer
hatchery. It's also nice to know that there are a
lot of folks out there that really appreciate what
we do. | received a very nice letter from David
Snavely from Orange, CA. who toured the
hatchery. He has a couple of interesting ideas
for improvements to the hatchery operations.
David and his family are now our newest
members.

| would also like to thank the members who
volunteered their time to both the fireworks
stand and the open house. Everything went very
smoothly. | won't mention any names, but | also
received a very nice card from ODF&W
expressing their thanks for our help with the
Libby Pond fishing derby. 1 will display it in the
hatchery office for all to see. Thanks Joey.

Our fishing derby scheduled for September is
still in the planning stages with most of the
details all worked out. But with the fine
leadership of the person at the helm, who also
doesn't want to be named, the loose ends
should all be taken care of shortly. From what |
am seeing, in the future this could be a huge
event, not just for the hatchery but also for the
whole community. Thanks Jim for all your hard
work on this to make it happen!

Bo Gemeinhardt is getting a small work party
together to set up the oxygen system in the
raceways. It's coming to that time of year when
water flow is slowing and we need to add
oxygen to the water to extend the time that we
can keep the smolts. The longer we can keep
and raise them to a larger size will greatly

increase their chance of survival and may
increase the returns as adults. | have asked Bo
to take a couple of pictures to be included in this
issue of The Riffle.

If any of you would like to know more details on
any of these subjects or on things that | don't
have space to mention here, please come to our
next general meeting on August 11™ at 10:00
am in the West Meeting room at Jot's Resort.

Well, until next time, keep the slack out of your
line!




Photo: submiited y Jin‘;Carey
General Meeting
July 14, 2011

President- David Sophusson called the meeting
to order at 10:05 am. The minutes of the last
meeting were approved as distributed.
Treasurer’s report- Hassie Taylor gave the
June financial statement showing a balance of
$15,804; CAF showed an income of $1,624.90
and expenses of $19,978.21 resulting in a loss
of $18,353.31 for the month. The fish pump was
our big expense item, over $18K.

Hatchery — Fishing neis came in at a cost of
around $1,500 of which STEP paid $1,300 for
nets and a couple of bags.

Fireworks Fundraiser- Our profit was
$1,047.15, about half of what we raised last
year.

Fishing Derby- Jeff Ferguson from the
Promotions Committee will be giving us $2,900
for advertisement and publication.

Jim Carey is putting forth a lot of time and
energy helping organize the derby. He has set
up sponsorship categories with specific
monetary donations, rewards, and
advertisement within each category. Jim has
organized help from all aspects of the
community.

Fishermen Direct will weigh in and fillet the fish.
John Brudnicki will be in charge of the food
court.

Miscellaneous- Approximately 50 people
attended CAF's Open House held on July 4th.
Gene Trinkler pitched in for food and propane
and did a great job cooking those dogs.

The STEP BBQ is coming up in August. It is a
meeting of all STEP Programs in Oregon and
will have an informative speaker, someone from
the fishing community discussing ocean

conditions and fishing.

Jeff Ferguson offered to supply a display in the
Visitor's Center, and Mike has already taken the
measurements for the picture board. CAF will
have the largest display and our own table.
Sweet! Jeff also shared an article written by
Laurel Gerkman about Indian Creek Hatchery. It
is published in this month's Oregon Coast
Magazine.

The new brochures for the hatchery will soon be
hot off the press. It was suggested that we also
drop off a few brochures at Gold Beach motels.
Hassie was soliciting members to write up a little
bio on themselves for next year's Volunteer of
the Month section. We'll need all active
members to participate in the future. :

The meeting was adjourned at 11:05am
Submitted by Hassie Taylor

“Indian Creek Fish Hatchery”

Story by Laurel Gerkman

Robert Deniston Hume arrived on the Rogue
River in 1877. He purchased an existing fishery
at Gold Beach and thereafter began his life’s
work — artificial propagation of Pacific coast
salmon. Hume's achievements earned him the
moniker “Salmon King of Oregon,” and the
success he achieved at Indian Creek launched
a national program that continues today.

For 30 vyears, bearing all expense, the
industrious  entrepreneur placed several
experimental hatcheries at tributaries along the
Rogue. Frustration, failures, and politics often
hindered progress, but Hume strived to prove
his theories.

At one point, he had an epiphany. In Hume's
booklet, Salmon of the Pacific Coast, (available
at the Gold Beach Museum) self-published in
1893, he states:

...l began fto reflect upon the proposition, and asked
myself the question, under what conditions was the
greatest success of this undertaking made? The recitals of
conditions came in this order: a little pond, a little water, a

great deal of mud, and so much brush and trees that the
place never got any sun. “Eurekal” | cried, “I've got it!"

In 1906, Hume focused his attention on Indian
Creek. He kept a large workforce busy that

|




winter reconstructing the hatchery building and
holding ponds in order to fully implement his
time-tested innovations. He touted it as the
coast's most complete, effective hatchery, which
drew nationwide recognition.

On January 2, 1908, the Radium ran this
announcement: “The Hume Method is Finally
Adopted —The plan of feeding salmon fry before
liberating them, adopted long years ago by R.D.
- Hume, will be employed by the United States
Bureau of Fisheries.

Hume’'s validation was timely, for several
months afterwards he died unexpectedly. His
wife, Mary D. Hume, maintained his hatchery
pending the sale of her holdings in 1910. New
owners, the Macleay Estate, bore the cost of its
continued operation until the Oregon Fish
Commission agreed to take over in 1926.

During the next decade, the hatchery
floundered. State funds - derived from
commercial fishing activities - were in jeopardy
due to a lengthy campaign fueled by upriver
sports fisherman to end greedy commercial
practices on the lower Rogue. Author Zane
Grey chronicled this dispute in his book, Rogue
River Feud.

Meanwhile, Robert Knox purchased the Indian
Creek ranch. As the county Agricultural
Extension agent, he understood the hatchery's
vital role to salmon conservation and the now
booming local sports fishing economy. So, his
family applied a variety of methods and
partnerships to keep it active through the next
20-plus years.

Around 1980, the state legislature created the
Salmon-Trout Enhancement Program (STEP), a
volunteer  program  within the Oregon
Department of Fish and Wildlife. A few years
later, a committed group of fishing enthusiasts
organized themselves as Curry Anadromous
Fishermen (CAF). Together these entities
agreed to accept responsibility for the program.
On exchange, the Knox family generously
signed a long-term, renewable agreement
permitting members of CAF to operate and
further develop the Indian Creek Hatchery under
the auspices of STEP.

The hatchery’s goals for its fall Chinook
program are to:

e Provide fish for commercial (ocean) and
sport fishing harvest, while minimizing
any potential adverse impacts on native
populations.

e Support economic and cultural values
associated with historic salmon fisheries
while reducing social pressures to
increase fisheries directed at listed or
candidate species.

e Educate students and increase public
awareness about salmon biology, critical
life stages, and special habitat
requirements.

To carry out this mission, it takes
approximately 75-150 volunteers, primarily
members of CAF, providing an average of
3,500 hours annually to raise funds, collect
broodstock, perform culture duties, and
conduct educational events.
John Weber is the Indian Creek STEP
biologist. He also credits CAF for helping
put several significant upgrades in place,
including a new water intake, a hatch-house
filtration system, and an improved oxygen
system. As a result, egg to “fry” mortality
rates are down and smolts can grow larger,
thus improving survival. “I believe R.D. Hume
would be interested in how far science has
come,” says Weber. '
Every October, the Indian Creek Hatchery
crew harvests eggs from up to 60 broodstock
pairs of adult fall Chinook. The fertilized
eggs are incubated until they hatch and
become fry — approximately 150,000. At this
stage, half are transported and set free into
designated streams along the Rogue.

The remaining 75,000 fry are raised at the

hatchery until reaching 4-5 inches. A

percentage of these smolts are fin-clipped

for identification and then released in three
batches from late July through September.

The CAF is a great group of folks, coming

together from many walks of life for the

restoration and conservation of our valuable
fishery resources. It is truly a pleasure to
work with them,” says Weber.

Hume's legacy lives on at Indian Creek

Hatchery, and after 134 years the Rogue

River maintains one of the most robust fall

Chinook runs on the Coast.

Reprint: courtesy of Laurel Gerkman

www.northwestmagazines.com




Fishing Quote of the Month

“It has been my ambition to stock the Rogue
River to such an extent that a reasonable supply
would always be maintained.”

Quote by: R.D. Hume

Sponsor’s Corner
Submitted by Chris Underhill

Whether you are traveling to Springfield to go to
a game at the University of Oregon, to shop, to
stay, or just passing through, the Outback
Springfield is a great place to eat dinner. Easily
accessible from [-5, at Beltway, go through the
Gateway intersection and you will find the
Outback Restaurant on your right at 3463
Hutton Street; 541-746-7700. The atmosphere
is always friendly. They serve delicious food and
the service is outstanding. There are a lot of a
good motels as well as the Gateway Shopping
Center within walking distance. And with the
new Sacred Heart Medical Center just a few
blocks beyond, the Outback Springfield is your
best choice for a great meal. Say “hi” to Daryl
and Mike Bigley and thank them for being a
C.A.F. sponsor this year.

mnnendiiibs.
OUTBACK

STEAKHOUSE®
“Gaod Hatching”

to

Indian Creek Fish Hatc_]:terg[

When in Springfield,

you can catch a great meal at

Outback Steakhouse

off BeltlineRd. just East of Gateway St.

(541)746-T700
Danjl Bigleg Mike Bi81ElJ

Support those who support the
Indian Creek Hatchery.
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2011 Officers & Board

President David Sophusson
Vice President Gary Underhill
Secretary Glenn Kral
Treasurer Hassie Taylor
Past President Tom Tostenson
Board Members Phillip Dickson
John Epps
Jim Freedman
Mike Kopec
Randy Waters

O.D.F.& W. Biologist John Weber
Membership Coordinator Hassie Taylor
Volunteer Coordinator Chris Underhill
Meeting Raffle Gene Trinkler
Riffle Editor Hassie Taylor
541-247-0733

Photo: submitted by Jim Carey
Recent Chinook fishing in Gold Beach




Volut u::s[{.uun Salmon

Crold Dessed, Oregon

CAF SPONSORS

Ev’'s Hi-Tech
Auto & Towing
“The Full Service"
Heated & Covered Service Station

Smoking Deck 24 Hour Auto, Truck & RV

Pool Table Towing
541-247-7525

Open 7 Days A Week
10 Flat Screen HDTV's

. Delicious Food = Full Bar

28773 HUNTER CREEK LOOP
GOLD BEACH, OR 97444

(541) 247-6100

Chevron

| PACIFIC
Karen Kennedy FCRFRENTE
Broker/Realtor (SRS
94150 Tenth St.
Gold Beach, OR

97444

541-247-7925 office
541-425-0619 cell

www.mygoldbeachhome.com

GEORGE ON THE ROGUE
3 RV Spaces—6 Dock Moorage
Vacation Apartment
Next to Jot's Resort
541-247-6801

NASCARGO.com

North American Specialized Cargo, Incorporated
(argo Brokerage & Coordination

Gold Beach Electronics & Camera
29513 Ellensburg Avenue, Gold Beach e 541-247-9429

@ RadioShack.

AI e o
'{5&!_0:@ = Philp Dickson

Vans - Flaibeds - Relers - Haz Mal - Step Decks - Louistics - Tankers

800-548-4885  TOLL FREE
fret phil@nascargo.com  543.247-4770  OFFICE
vier T wwwnasergo.com  541-247-1025 CELL
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People Helping People DO IT BEST!
28680 Hunter Creek Loop, Gold Beach

PIZZA vl R (1]

Opens at 11AM, 7 Days a week 247.4571

541-24'7-6617
SUNSET FAMILY (= R = =1
Rogue River Gift TE sy ﬁ%‘éﬁ%

Erserazion Manager A Puldle elatio

Great Pizza, Salads & m.roguﬂjﬂm.ﬁom Lacal I'han cﬂ[ﬁ-ﬂ] 247-4571/ Fax (541) ﬂ.u 7601 Mut‘.r_ ﬂ a1
o Bowx 1031, Geold Beach, Orege i et
o & mail: nicﬂﬂroquclat-.x com 5

Unein bdnd Bante siid Jarrim agia daca v jainad
Forpen i huar mt Thaa Ioes af Crld isanan

Nic M::Nair-
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“A HOME AWAY FROM HOME”

P.O.Box 1277 29841 Airport Way
Gold Beach, Oregon 97444
541-247-7506

Rooms - Pool - Tackle -
Guides

541-247-6676

www.jotsresort.com

* Quality Equipment

ooy Reny,
« State Marine Board KU ; 7
Licensed
= U.S, Coast Guard
Licensed - \‘.

* U.S, Forest Service

Permitted FISHING

* Gold Beach Native GUIDE SERVICE

« Visa/Mastercard 341-247-9219
Accepted www.thfg.com

Salmon & Steelhead Fishing
on the lower Rogue River
and surrounding rivers

When you visit a sponsor, please tell them you saw their advertisement in

the CAF Riffle.

Call 541-247-0369 if you would like to advertise on this page!
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Gold Beach, O

Nor'Wester Seafood
Located in the Port of Gold Beach

541-698-7395 www.hughsons-rogueriver.com

S ET
F\Ehlul;@\( THE SUNSETS

In Our Ocean View Lounge

= Oregon Lottery Games
= No Minors = Pool

Crow’s

b e = Pizza = Burger » Seafood
(Scl)}[l)()ar?%?s?;)‘snfs Bestz:lrants ;F Lounge “Home of the Fish Taco”
29850 Ellensburg Ave. = Gold Beach, Orcgon - 541-247-6837

Rogue Outdoor Store Middle Rogue
Fishing - GCamping - Hunting Gear Steelheaders
Casual & Rugged Outdoor Wear Of Trout

Unlimited,
Inc.

541-247-7142

* Meetings are held the 3rd
Tuesday of every month.

* Learn where, when and how to
catch more fish.

* Participate in fishing trips and
conservation projects.

* For detalls see our website

http:/fwww.rogue-steelheaders.org

Where Secrets Are Kept!
95614 Jerry's Flat Road
Gold Beach
541-247-2665

Gold .Beach A

Computer Sales & Service - Website Design & Hosting
541-247-0216 - www..westteck.com

Dr. Bob Manners, D.C.

Professional care with personal concern
29 YEARS EXPERIENCE

Chll‘Opl‘aCtic 94241 6TH Street, Gold Beach

Indian Creek Café

Owners & Staff
94682 Jerry's Flat Road
Gold Beach
541-247-0680

247-4330

eetbriar

Fine Gifts & Candy

29865 Ellensburg Avenue
Gold Beach

541-247-2231

JAMES W, GARDNER
Edwar d]ones ATTORNEY
MAKING SENSE OF INVESTING PO Box 1286
94240 Gauntlett Street

Gold Beach, OR
541-247-6615
Fax 247-4585

-
17
AR AR

MIKE HARALSON

Financial Advisor

(541) 247-7002
29294 S ELLENSBURG AVE
GOLD BEACH, OR 97444

When you visit a sponsor, please tell them you saw their advertisement in

the CAF Riffle.

Call 541-247-0369 if you would like to advertise on this page!
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

We hatch the fish you catch
[N S e w91 |
' WE'RE ON THE WEB

WWW . ROGUERIVERSALMON.ORG
CAF@ROGUERIVERSALMON.ORG

Volunteers Raising Salmon

L s’\\l.li“\“li!lll! }'EﬁllL’i'Til:ﬂ

Gold Beach, Oregon

Thank you for your support of the
Curry Anadromous Fishermen and the
Indian Creek Hatchery.

Every year the Indian Creek hatchery places 150,000 salmon in Curry County creeks and rivers.

The hatchery is run by volunteers and supported primarily by membership dues.

Please share this with a friend and ask them to join CAF.

Name: Please make check or money order out to:

Address: Curry Anadromous Fishermen
Address: PO Box 903

. Gold Beach, OR 97444-0903

Email:

Annual Dues: $20.00




